
      18 Pine Crescent 

      Boronia Vic 3155 

      mob: 0418  354166 

      dandiedaze@outlook.com 

      www.dandiesinoz.com 

      November 17th 2015 

Dear Dandie Friends, 

Our Fun Day, which was held a month ago now, was a wonderful experience.  We had 35 Dandies 

present, although not all of them made it in time for the Group Photo.  The 50+ people attending 

appeared to enjoy themselves as well.  The usual comment prevailed – isn’t it amazing that the dogs 

can bark so loudly at home but not a whisper from them at the Dandie Day.  Thank you to all those 

who attended, for your willingness to help and get involved in the activities.  We were able to leave 

the building in a very clean state. 

Leesa is working on photos that were taken on the day.  We will be producing a Group Photo so if 

you would like a hard copy of it please let Jan know.  For those of you with email addresses, a copy 

will be forwarded. 

If you have an email address but do not currently receive our communications via it, please consider 

sharing it as our postage costs are getting more expensive. 

The next event where we are promoting the Dandies is the Big Day Out for Dogs, a function of 

DogsVictoria, where Breed Clubs and vendors provide the opportunity to see numerous dogs in 

action, games and competitions as well as the opportunity to purchase gifts.  We will have a stand 

there to share the fun of living with a Dandie.  If you are able to attend please come and say hullo.  

The date is Sunday December 13th, time 10.30 am – 4.00 pm at the State Dog Centre, KCC Park, 655 

Westernport Highway, Skye.  

We hope to be able to attend the Pet Expo which will be held in Sydney next year. As details become 

available we will let you know. 

In the meantime, a few reminders about the hot weather.  Please don’t leave your Dandie in the car 

on what appears to be just a warm day. Used Take away plastic containers make great ice block 

molds which will fit most dog bowls and keep their water cool, especially outdoors.  Wet towels put 

in the freezer can make the floor cool and provide a lovely resting place on a hot day.  

We wish you all a very happy Christmas and look forward to sharing Dandie times in 2016.  

Enjoy your Dandie. 

With Kind Regards 

Heather, Rhonda and Jan 

PS Don’t forget to alter Jan’s email address to the one on the top of this letter 
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